CALDICOT TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of meeting of Health and Safety Committee held at 11.00 am on Thursday, 18th August 2016 at Caldicot Town Council. 
Health and Safety Committee Site Inspection was held at the end of the meeting
Present:  Cllrs: D Evans (Chair), RJ Higginson, F Rowberry, P Stevens 

                 [In attendance:  G McIntyre, Clerk, S King]         

1      Apologies – Cllrs A Lloyd and G Owen
2      Declarations of Interest – 
Cllr F Rowberry declared an interest in relation to Caldicot AFC.
3       Inspection of Oakley Way Allotments – overgrowth boundary fence/vacant plots  
A site visit was held, which identified that the boundary fence (with MHA) at Oakley Way allotments had become overgrown and a number of plots were vacant.

In view of the health and safety issue, the committee agreed that the Mayor would meet with MHA and Clerk/Deputy Clerk to address the issue. 

Reference was made by the Chair, to a phone call from Monmouthshire Housing, in relation to possible request for access via town council allotments.  

A quote would be obtained from the groundsman, in relation to cutting and maintaining all vacant plots on the site, as well as covering with protective sheeting. 

4.
Other – at Discretion of Chairperson
Caldicot AFC – Debris near hedge/container
The Chair advised that the Football Club had not cleared away debris near the hedge on the football pitch.   A site visit was undertaken. 

The committee agreed to contact the football club, to clear the debris, prior to work being undertaken by contractors. 

Caldicot AFC – playing fields 
The Chair advised that a letter had been received from a member of the public, who had been unable to use the playing fields as it was being used for a game of football.

The committee agreed that the letter should be acknowledged and that further information should be requested regarding the dates and times of when the playing fields could not be accessed. 

The meeting closed at 11.45 am
